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Principalõs Report 
òExcellence Through Opportunityó 

 

Dear Parents and Friends, 
 

SHADE STRUCTURES  
It is with great pleasure that I can inform the College community that our playground 
shade structures are all in place.  The last area was completed over the Melbourne 
Cup weekend and now we have three significant areas for our younger students to 
play under in all weather conditions.  I would like to acknowledge the great support the 
College has received from Dale Denham and from Ky Steelôs Damian Watson.   
 

PEER SUPPORT  
Our successful óPeer Supportô program for Year 7 students will run for all of first term 
next year.  Peer Support is a program that promotes leadership qualities, physical 
activity and social skills amongst our Year 11s (2016) while working with the Year 7 
students of 2016.  The Year 7 students see this as a fun program that helps their 
transition into Secondary School by building relationships with Year 11 students and 
other Year 7 students. The focus of the program is to support Year 7 students during 
the first few months of the year and also to provide a senior student as a friend to talk 
to if the need arises. Two to four Peer Support Leaders will work with a group of eight 
to ten Year 7 students during term one. The groups meet once a week and are 
involved in a variety of activities and games.  Students who elect to become a Peer 
Support Leader undergo training to learn how to support our younger students and 
how to run activities that promote positive relationships within the school.  The training 
day will be held on Friday November 20

th
 at the Fauna Park Education Centre.  It is a 

fun day of learning and practising to be a Peer Support Leader.  The training involves 
an explanation of what being a Peer Support Leader entails; activities are 
demonstrated by trainers and students are given an opportunity to plan and run some 
of the activities as part of their development as leaders.  Students who satisfactorily 
complete the day will be accepted as Peer Support Leaders for 2016.  The goal of the 
program is to help Year 7 students to feel comfortable in their new environment and to 
also make their secondary experience a great experience.  
 

Becoming a peer support leader provides Year 11s with the opportunities to 
develop: 

¶ leadership skills such as communication, decision making, organisation and 
managing groups. 

¶ social skills including planning, initiative, cooperation, self esteem, 

confidence, relationship building, teamwork and peer support. 

¶ satisfaction through assisting younger students. 

¶ skills to increase the participation of younger students. 

¶ skills that will assist with managing and running groups. 

¶ relationships with teachers and the school community.  
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IMPORTANT DATES  
NOVEMBER  

6 

Wind Surfing/Paddle Boarding Yr 9 
 

Cows Create Careers Yr 9 
 

Bush Market Performance 

10  

Yr 10 Mock Interviews 

11  

Remembrance Day 
 

Yr 10 Mock Interviews 
 

Yr 11 Last day of Classes 
 

Indigenous Careers Day at Echuca 

12  

Lifeskills Excursion 
 

Music Expo Concert 

13  

Parkland Golf Yr 9 Outdoor Rec 

16 -20  

Transition Week Yrs 7-12 

17  

College Council Meeting 

18  

Lifeskills Family Night 

19  

Bookstall Yr 7-11 

19 -20  

Gr 3/4 Aquamoves 

19 -22  

HPV RACV Energy Breakthrough 

20  

Peer Support Training 
 

Last day of Secondary Classes 
 

Year 12 Graduation Ball 

23 -25  

Domain Days for Yr 7-10 



 

Excellence Through Opportunity 

Year 7 students have the opportunity to develop: 

¶ increased participation and skills in physical activity. 

¶ skills through modelling behaviour from senior student models. 

¶ increased confidence, resilience and a sense of teamwork. 

¶ physical confidence. 

¶ increased interaction with older school students. 

¶ their relationships with peers. 
 

YEAR 10 WORK EXPERIENCE  
Once again, Kyabram P-12 College students excelled themselves during their work placements both locally and in 
Melbourne. This semester catered for 65 students, of whom 28 had placements in Melbourne. Students were 
accommodated in North Melbourne and to their credit, expertly navigated the public transport system to their work 
places. 
 

Studentsô interests were catered for in the diverse range of placements on offer. These included:  working with 
palaeontologists on fossils from New Zealand at Monash University; mixing music at a recording studio; assisting 
actors at Red Stitch Theatre; observing cutting edge research at St Vincentôs Hospital where customised brain and 
muscle cells are developed using 3D printers, and work in so many other areas. The staff at Caterpillar in Clayton 
offered work over the holidays to one of the students interested in becoming a diesel mechanic and advised him to 
apply for one of the apprenticeship positions for 2016. 
 

Local employers also generously supported our students with placements in their businesses and organisations and 
provided them with valuable skills and insights into the world of work. The feedback from both employers and 
students was very positive, highlighting the importance of this program in the college. I would like to thank all the 
teachers and staff who have supported the students during this program and especially the staff members who 
travelled to Melbourne with our students last week.  Please read below a studentsô encounter. 
 

My week of workéé 
In the last week of October, I completed my work experience with the ACES team down at St Vincentôs 
Hospital, and what these guys do is pretty amazing. They were all doing their own little projects but 
somehow all the projects tied together.  
One of the things that blew my mind was that they were re-constructing a small part of the brain after 
surgically removing it to stop epilepsy and allow the personôs brain to function normally. The process 
involved recreating the chunk of brain taken from the person onto a computer program. Cells were then 
extracted from the person, and placed into a gel like liquid. This gel was placed into the homemade 3D 
printer and then, layer by layer, the delicate piece of brain is created. Personally I found this quite amazing. 
Another project they were doing was creating muscle tissues with the personôs cells in it to assist with 
muscle transplants. 
The week I spent here was remarkable, the people were really caring, I did some experiments with some 
Med students, went around the neuro ward with the nurses and lastly, I learnt a ton. So all up it was a really, 
really good experience! 

Siarn Brown 
 

YEAR 10 MOCK INTERVI EWS  
Each semester the College holds Mock Interviews for students studying Careers. The Mock Interview program 
gives our young people a chance to discuss their career options with members of the business community, while 
experiencing a job interview. The program is organized in co-ordination with Campaspe Cohuna Local Learning 
and Employment Network. The core components of the Mock Interview program are: confidence; employer 
expectations; personal presentation; manners and etiquette; and communication. At the conclusion of the program 
students in Year 10 will have a template for writing a job application and preparing a resume that they will be able 
to use in the future.  Well done to all involved in the organisation of next weekôs interviews and a special thank 
you to our local employers and businesses for their support. 
 

FLYING START 
As our Year 12s and other senior students studying Unit 3/4 work their way through the VCE examinations, our Year 
11 students will finish classes next Wednesday and start their internal exams on 13

th
 November. The VCE exams 

finish on the 18
th
 November and Year 11 examinations finish the next day on the 19

th
.  The Flying Start program 

begins on 26
th
 November for all students in Years 7-11 and the program provides students with an opportunity to 

experience their new subjects and to prepare for 2016 classes.  The extra time is of considerable benefit to our VCE 
students and gives them a great insight to the rigorous VCE program that they will experience in 2016.   
 

 Chris Eeles 
  Acting College Principal  



 

P-4 Awards  

Congratulations to this weekôs 
award winners. 

Excellence Through Opportunity 

Years 7 -12 2016 Bookstall  
Kyabram P-12 College will be having their Bookstall for years 7-12 on Thursday 19th November 2015. 
 
The details are as follows: 

  
  
  

 
 
 
 
 

¶ Campion Staff will be present on the day to process your book orders and payments.  The full cost of 

books ordered is required on the day.  Please pay with cash or credit card.   Cheques cannot be accepted. 
  

¶ Kyabram P-12 College office staff will be available to assist with payment arrangements and 

queries.   Arrangements for paying off school costs for Years 7ð12 students can be made at the Bocce 
Club on November 19th.  

  

¶ If you are eligible to receive Camps and Excursion Fund for 2016 please bring your Pension or Health 

Care Card with you on November 19th. 
  

¶ Parents can now make payments towards School costs using Centrepay.   Centrepay is a free direct bill 

paying service available to customers who receive a Centrelink payment.  Forms will be available on the 
day to register for this service. 

  

¶ Other methods of payment available towards school costs are cash, credit card, Eftpos and B-Pay. 

 
 
 
 
 

Primary Materials and Resource Costs  
More information about 2016 Materials and Resources costs will be sent home to families before the end of 
November. 

 
Thursday November  19th  201 5      

12noon to 6.30p m 
 at the Bocce Clu b 

 
 PARENTS PLEASE NOTE:  All orders (other than Pre -Paid) not collected 
on the selling day will be returned to Campion unless prior arrangement 

has been made with office staff .   



 

Excellence Through Opportunity 

P-6 Assistant Principal Report  
David Jenner  

TEACHING AND LEARNIN G 
Can you believe that we are already half way through Term 4! Our teachers and students are currently working 
through a variety of activities across all grades. On Monday our teachers participated in a Professional Development 
Day where one of the main focuses was around Differentiation of teaching and learning practices. Teaching with 
Differentiation means understanding and adapting your teaching accordingly to the needs of each individual student. 
Everyone has different ways in which they learn best. It is a matter of working out which learning style is best for 
each individual student. Establishing this will then give everyone a better opportunity to reach their full learning 
potential. 
 

5/6 CAMPS ð SOVEREIGN HILL BALLARAT  
Last week our Grade 5/6 students travelled to Ballarat for their school camp.  Our students gained an understanding 
of what school was like during the Gold Rush era. 
You will see in the photos below the costumes that our students wore throughout the course of the school lessons 
which also included using ink wells and sand scribing, and also some firm discipline strategies (all acting and 
pretend of course!). 

PREP ð 2 SHADE STRUC TURE 
Last weekend the last of our 3 shade structures was assembled over the Prep ï 2 playground.  We are very excited 
to now have all of our three playground areas covered at the Primary Campus.  Our students will now be protected 
from the hot sun in summer, and from the slippery dew in winter.  We will now begin to tidy and further improve the 
playground areas. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Grade 2 News  

Grade 2 students have been learning about division in Maths ï sharing objects and dividing into equal groups, and 
solving problems by modelling or drawing their  divisions.  They have been practising writing equations from pictures 
and the reverse, drawing pictures to show what set equations mean.  
 

Our reading groups continue to make good progress, especially with those children who read at home regularly. Did 
you know that a grade 2 student who reads for just 15 minutes a day will read over half a million words in that year?  
 

 



 

Excellence Through Opportunity 

Year 5/6 News  
Market Place  

Thanks for the students who have been bringing catalogues for our Marketplace unit.  We will begin to set up our 
businesses this Friday and hopefully start fully trading next Friday. 
 

Sovereign Hill   
Our students had a brilliant time at Ballarat, attending a school in Sovereign Hill while staying in the Log Cabin Camp 
at Creswick. Students have a form which enables them to order a photo of themselves and/or a class school photo 
online.  We can also provide students with some photos we took if they bring in a memory stick. 

 

Miller Sets Bar High  
Congratulations to Miller Griffiths who won a bronze medal for his jump of 1.29m in the U10 Age Group for High 
Jump at the School Sports Victoria State Championships.  Miller will be now part of the Victorian team which 
competes in Canberra in early December.  
 
 

Childrenõs Week ð Letõs Read. 
Primary Singers were great sports on Tuesday, 27

th
 October by 

responding to a last minute call for musical support at Childrenôs 
week at the Community Garden.  The Singers provided 
background music and a rendition of our National Anthem led by 
some recorder players.  The Singers were invited to join in a few 
fun activities and got to meet Councilor Howell and Member for 
Murray Plains, Peter Walsh so it was a very pleasant morning out. 
 
Coming events for music students: Bush Market November 6

th
 and 

EXPO Nov 12
th
, 7pm. 

 
 

Singing Is Gold  
P ï 4 and some grade 5/6 and year 9 students had fun on Thursday, 29

th
 October when we all sang the song GOLD 

as part of the National Sing project.  You may have heard about this in the news. 
 
Comments from students included: 
 
What the song óGOLDô means to me is (that) it makes the world a better place because of the song and it is 
really fun to sing with my friends and family. 
Josh Dunn 
 
When we sang the song óGOLDô I felt it brought everyone who did it together. It was very exciting and I 
couldnôt believe how many people came there to sing a song that some children wrote.  
The song means that even though we are not the same we can share what we have and can change things. 
Breanne Collier 


